December 3, 2001

Honorable Representative Maxine Waters
2344 Rayburn House Office Building
Washington, D.C. 20515

Re: H.R. 2107 — End Gridlock of Our Nations Critical Airports Act of 2001
Dear Representative Waters:

The Los Angeles International Airport/Community Noise Roundtable (Roundtable) was formed
in 2000 as a follow-on to the work of the Federal Aviation Administration’s (FAA) Southern
California Task Force. It is based on letters of intent from eight cities, selected members of the
Los Angeles City Council, Los Angeles World Airports (LAWA), the County of Los Angeles, a
State Assemblyman’s office, the FAA Western-Pacific Region, the airline industry, several local
community groups and two congressional offices. The position adopted by the Roundtable, as
stated in this correspondence, is not the official position of the City of Los Angeles or Los
Angeles World Airports. The LAX/Community Nojse Roundtable is a voluntary and independent
body and this position is the opinion of the majority of the membership.

HR 2107 was introduced by Representative William O. Lipinski, (D, IL) on June 7, 2001. We
understand the intent of the author was to provide a mechanism for overriding local and state
opposition to the expansion of the Chicago O’Hare International Airport. However, as written
and subsequently amended, it could include other major airports such as Los Angeles
International Airport.

While this bill would appear to be in a hold status, the members of the Los Angeles International
Airport/Community Roundtable are greatly concerned with the intrusion of federal actions into
the local decision making process. While we recognize the concerns regarding airport capacity
and the national air transportation system, we believe that local adverse impacts could be
overlooked by federal intervention in this area. The Roundtable membership believes it is
essential that airport capacity decisions be kept at the local level. This would assure that
communities adversely impacted by airports have the opportunity to engage in effective
mitigation actions based on those local impacts as identified by the citizens.
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Thank you very much for your consideration of this matter.

Yours very truly,

/

Johnb McTaggatt;Chairperson
Mayor Pro Tem, City of Rancho Palos Verdes .

cc: Honorable Senator Feinstein
Honorable Senator Boxer
Honorable Representative Jane Harman
Southern California Congressional Delegation
Roundtable Members - .
Mr. Gene Mullin, Chairman, San Francisco International Airport/Community Roundtable
Mayor Arlene Mulder, Chairperson, Chicago O’Hare Airport Noise Commission
Mayor James Hahn
Supervisor Don Kanabe/ Southern California Regional Airport Authority
Secretary Norm Mineta
Administrator Jane Garvey



December 3, 2001

Honorable Representative Jane Harman
229 Cannon House Office Building
Washington, D.C. 20515

Re: H.R. 2107 — End Gridlock of Our Nations Critical Airports Act of 2001
-Dear Representative Harman:

The Los Angeles International Airport/Community Noise Roundtable (Roundtable) was formed
in 2000 as a follow-on to the work of the Federal Aviation Administration’s (FAA) Southern
California Task Force. It is based on letters of intent from eight cities, selected members of the
Los Angeles City Council, Los Angeles World Airports (LAWA), the County of Los Angeles, a
State Assemblyman’s office, the FAA Western-Pacific Region, the airline industry, several local
community groups and two congressional offices. The position adopted by the Roundtable, as
stated in this correspondence, is not the official position of the City of Los Angeles or Los
Angeles World Airports. The LAX/Community Noise Roundtable is a voluntary and independent
body and this position is the opinion of the majority of the membership.

HR 2107 was introduced by Representative William O. Lipinski, (D, IL) on June 7, 2001. We
understand the intent of the author was to provide a mechanism for overriding local and state
opposition to the expansion of the Chicago O’Hare International Airport. However, as written
and subsequently amended, it could include other major airports such as Los Angeles
International Airport.

While this bill would appear to be in a hold status, the members of the Los Angeles International
Airport/Community Roundtable are greatly concerned with the intrusion of federal actions into
the local decision making process. While we recognize the concerns regarding airport capacity
and the national air transportation system, we believe that local adverse impacts could be
overlooked by federal intervention in this area. The Roundtable membership believes it is
essential that airport capacity decisions be kept at the local level. This would assure that
communities adversely impacted by airports have the opportunity to engage in effective
mitigation actions based on those local impacts as identified by the citizens.
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Thank you very much for your consideration of this matter.

Yours very truly,

%L}fﬁ
ohn McTaggait, Chairperson

Mayor Pro Tem, City of Rancho Palos Verdes

cc: Honorable Senator Feinstein
Honorable Senator Boxer
Honorable Representative Maxine Waters
" Southern California Congressional Delegation
Roundtable Members
Mr. Gene Mullin, Chairman, San Francisco International Arport/Community Roundtable
Mayor Arlene Mulder, Chairperson, Chicago O’Hare Airport Noise Commission -
Mayor James Hahn
Supervisor Don Kanabe/ Southern California Regional Airport Authority
Secretary Norm Mineta ,
Administrator Jane Garvey





